Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Disabled facilities grant
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1) What was your Disabled Facilities Grant budget for the period from 1st April 2016 to 31 March 2017?
Answer: £2,100,000.00 

2) What proportion of the budget mentioned above was spent on DFGs during the period from 1st April 2016 to 31 March 2017?
Answer: £2,100,000.00

3) How many applications for DFGs did you receive in the period from 1st April 2016 to 31 March 2017?
Answer: 33
4) How many applications for DFGs did you receive from people living with motor neurone disease in the period from 1st April 2016 to 31 March 2017?
5) How many applications for DFGs were rejected in the period from 1st April 2016 to 31 March 2017?
6) How many applications for DFGs from people living with motor neurone disease were rejected in the period from 1st April 2016 to 31 March 2017?
7) Please provide a breakdown of the reasons for rejecting DFG applications in the period from 1st April 2016 to 31 March 2017.
8) What proportion of DFG applications received during the period from 1st April 2016 to 31st March 2017 received a decision within the nationally recommended target timescale of 6 months
9) What proportion of approved DFG applications received during the period from 1st April 2016 to 31st March 2017 received funding within the nationally recommended target timescale of 1 year?
10) Do you currently have a fast –track application process in place to provide DFG funding more rapidly to applicants with urgent needs?
11) How many applications were made under the fast track process (if applicable) during the period from 1st April 2016 to 31st March 2017, and how many of these were approved?
12) How many requests for funding under £1000 for equipment and adaptations were received during the period from 1st April 2016 to 31st March 2017, and how many of these were approved?

With respect of Q’s 4 – 12 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information. This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

